
WISBECH ST MARY PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly Meeting 

 at Wisbech St Mary Community Centre on the 18th May 2015 at 7.00 pm  

                                                                                                                              

1. Attended by Councillors: B. Payne (Chairman), B Britain (Vice 

Chairman), C Allen, P Barnes, D Broker, P Davies, T Jennings, J Fish, M 

Knight & B Reay. 

District Councillors S. Bligh and G Booth.    

Geoff Wilkinson, Clerk 

Members of the public: 2 plus 2 from 7.07pm. 

 

2. Apologies: Cllr T Fowler 

 

3. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 19 May 2014 at Guyhirn Village 

Hall were approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record. 

 

4. Chairman’s Annual Report 

The Chairman read the Annual Report.  

Cllr Britain proposed that the Report be accepted, seconded by Cllr 

Davies. 

 

5. Street Lighting – nil. 

 

6. Highways – nil. 

 

7. John Bend Charity Accounts.  

The Chairman advised the meeting that accounts had been received 

to year end 5 April 2015. The income for the year was £22,279 and the 

dole pay out £4,500. Total cash balance carried forward was £16,739. 

 

8. Poors Allotment Charity. 

The Poors Allotment Charity Account was presented to year ending 31 

March 2015.  Income £ 20,374, expenditure £12,671.42 and the balance 

carried forward to the next financial year £25753.05. 

 

9. Parish Affairs: 

Mrs Woollard complemented the new notice boards and considered 

them very smart. Mrs Woollard was concerned that Murrow would no 

longer have the same level of representation since the retirement of 

Cllr Barnes. The Chairman assured her that the Parish Council would do 

its best to represent all within the Parish regardless of ward and 

encouraged her to contact the Clerk or Chairman if any matters arose. 

 

There were no further matters arising and the Chairman closed the 

meeting at 7.10pm. 


